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CALL TO ORDER: 10:42AM
ATTENDEES:  Connie Semonite, Allison Chamberlayne, Maggie DeMello, Holly Scherer, Kay Burlin, Lynda Flowers, Priscilla Noah, Karen Anderson, Roz Riley, Sheila Kelly, Glenda Hudson, Kimberly Oborski, Vicky Groninger
LOCATION: The home of Connie Semonite, 10230 Fairfax Drive, Fort Belvoir, VA 22060.
MINUTES APPROVAL:  The minutes of the November board meeting were distributed to the board via email on 6 November 2014. Motion to approve the minutes as passed unanimously.
Motion: Maggie 


Second: Holly
PRESIDENT: Connie Semonite
· Welcome! Woof Woof, Bark Bark!
· Thanks to Allison and Sheila for getting things together for today, greatly appreciate it!
· Happy birthday Vicky! Happy birthday to Holly on December 21st!
· Maggie is officially the AESC Secretary by a unanimous vote by the Executive Board!
HONORARY ADVISORS: 
· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present 

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger)

· Thank you for all that you do! Have a great holiday season!
· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell) – not present

VICE-PRESIDENT: Allison Chamberlayne 
· Great trip to Purceville! Thanks for those who attended. I sent pictures to Facebook, website, and publicity and newsletter.
· Worked on Eventbrite site for event invitations. Lots of features we can use from being able to see RSVP’s, to accepting payment, links to Facebook, website, click to add to calendar, nametag templates, and customized forms for attendees to fill out. Drawbacks..intensive to set up, not quite like evite, more like Air Force site.
· Worked with Laura to set up events@armyengineerspouses.com. Now, I can give access to the Eventbrite site to other officers who may want access (Treasurer, reservations). Account functions properly. THANKS LAURA!
· Set date for Wine Tasting – March 21, 2015 at 5pm.
· Waiting on date confirmation for brunch.
· Need account information to set up Eventbrite to take payment. I’d like to test it out. I can use my own account and change it later, but when we make it live (Wine Tasting) I’ll need an AESC credit card number and routing info.
· Need 501c3 paperwork to send to Eventbrite for reduced fee.
· Wednesday December 17th – Lunch @ Gaylord with ornament exchange. $10 max for ornament. Will send out Eventbrite the evening of December 3rd. 

· Wednesday January 21st – Bowling night – meant to be ‘Ladies’ Night’. Fort Belvoir Bowling Center.
· Wednesday February 18th – Breakfast? Any Ideas?
· Saturday March 21st – Wine Tasting

· Wednesday April 15th – Looking for ideas (AM or PM?)

· Sunday May 3rd or May 17th – AEMA Brunch

SECRETARY: Maggie DeMello
· Successfully transitioned with Allison Chamberlayne to take over as Secretary. Happy to be here!
· Please continue to send/save your Monthly Report with your job and date in the file name. Thank you! (Example: 
TREASURER: Kathy Moakler – not present, report emailed
· Have coordinated with Holly and will transfer AEMA funds this weekend. Had to refine the amount. We deposit full donation in AEMA account from PayPal and the club absorbs the PayPal fee; i.e. for a $25 donation on PayPal we deposit $25 in AEMA account and deduct $1.03 in expenses from AESC AEMA expense line.
· Reimbursed Sheila Kelly Castle Boutique postage $26.95
· Reimbursed Laura Putnum babysitting $14.00
· Reimbursed Anita Link Reservations $6.70
· Paid Castle Boutique vendors $2583.50
· Reimbursed Kara Anderson $154.96
· Deposited $781.85 from PayPal account
· Deposited $25 membership check
· Remind everyone to keep on top of expense reimbursement – receipts can be scanned and emailed. I can email the Reimbursement form to be filled out. Thanks to those who have successfully used the process!
· Refine financial statement.  I want to work with ways and means to refine tracking process and inventory numbers to complete financial statement. (Carry over from last month)
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer 
· Completed the donation acknowledgment letters and sent them out via USPS. 
· Meeting with PenFed representatives next week about moving money from our AEMA checking account into an AEMA savings account, until we disseminate scholarship checks. Our AEMA checking account does not earn any interest, and our AEMA savings account earns .05% APY (small, but at least it is something).
· Coordinate with Kathy Moakler about depositing the donations from the AEMA Cocktail party into the AEMA PenFed account.
SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Erica Shaw, not present, report emailed
· Committee report given at last month’s meeting. Tentative date to have the completed AEMA AESC Scholarship prepared was November 23rd.
· Scholarship was successfully created and submitted to the AEMA Chair, AESC President, Webmaster and Historian. Scholarship application currently pending being posted to the AESC website. Scholarship chair, AEMA Chair, Historian, and Webmaster agreed to delay the posting until clarification from the board has been gained on the following statement placed on the scholarship: Needs to read:
“Any graduating high school senior who is a citizen of the United States and whose sponsor, parent, or legal guardian is an U.S. Army Engineer (active duty, retired, or deceased), National Guard U.S. Army Engineer, Reserve U.S. Army Engineer, or current Department of the Army employee of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, and a current member in good standing of the Army Engineer Spouses Club.”
· Confirmation is requested on the following before the scholarship can be posted and disseminated: (1) Confirmation that the general membership has voted and is in agreement with an applicant being a dependent of an AESC member. (2) Advisory to applicants if their parent is presently not an AESC member – (a) the parent can apply and become a member at the same time that the application is being submitted. (b) Would like to avoid applicants reading the requirements of the scholarship and immediately thinking they cannot apply, because their parent is not an AESC member. (3) Due to the scholarship being delayed for distribution, can we change the opening date to December 8, 2014 – March 8, 2015?
· Copy and paste the following link to view the Scholarship Application: 

https://adobeformscentral.com/?f=92AeUy58apTn6QnNg5%2A%2A2A
· Sign-up list for AESC members was sent around to join the scholarship committee to assist with reviewing scholarship packets as they are received. 
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley
· Thank you for putting the mailing ballot in the Castlegram! 

· Prepared ballot for general membership to vote on changes to the AEMA awards to reflect current membership in good standing for sponsor of applicant.
· Mail-in ballots received to date (all net criteria of postmark date and membership in good standing) indicate unanimous acceptance of the proposed change. 
· Continued research on changing C&B to allow general membership to cast mail-in ballot votes and/or email voting.
· Researching how to change bylaws to allow AESC Board to propose and enact changes to bylaws on behalf of general membership.
· Continue review and revision as needed to C&B
· Develop guidelines for select AEMA awards to be done in Memoriam (in coordination with Holly Scherer). 
· Scholarship eligibility should read;
“Any graduating high school senior who is a citizen of the United States and whose sponsor, parent, or legal guardian is an U.S. Army Engineer (active duty, retired, or deceased), National Guard U.S. Army Engineer, Reserve U.S. Army Engineer, or current Department of the Army employee of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, and a current member in good standing of the Army Engineer Spouses Club.”
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell - not present, no report emailed
· On application to AEMA, need to note membership price changes effective January 1st
· We currently have 97 members. The Red Book will go into production at Springfield Printing, once a virtual proof has been approved.
HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 
· On November 20th I sent the evite out for the December 3rd meeting, using the Air Force afit site.
· We continue to search for the evite site that works the best for us. Eventbrite seems like it would be a good choice. 

· Keeping the Air Force afit site. Eventbrite might be good later on.\

· January 7th is the next meeting. Kay kindly offered The Fairfax. Will wait for confirmation. Thanks Kay! 

NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson

· Deadline for submission: FRIDAY DECEMBER 5th - Any information, including scholarship announcement. 
· I have pictures from the last outing, and these will be included in the December newsletter.

· Email Glenda if you need access to the Shutterfly account to view pictures.
WEBMASTER: Laura Putnam, not present, no report
· Great job, Laura! Looks like you all are settling in nicely!
RESERVATIONS: Anita - not present, report emailed

· My report for this month is we were trying out a new evite system and are looking for feedback from everyone who used it. May try another version if the feedback is less than positive.
CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, report emailed
· I apologize for not giving a report the past couple of months.
· September Castlegram emailed to membership on September 16th and 10 copies mailed. Copy costs were $20.99 and I used supplies on hand.

· October Castlegram emailed to membership on October 23rd and 10 copies mailed. Additionally, 5 extra copies were made for the cocktail party. Two color copies of the September Castlegram were also made and sent to the Swygert and Watson families (nice write-ups regarding Betty Swygert and Kris Watson). Copy costs were $112.96. I used supplies on hand.

· November Castlegram emailed to membership on November 16th and 10 copies made. I have misplaced my receipt, so no charges for copies this month. I did buy additional postage as each cost $.70 each to mail. Total postage costs $42.00.

· Assisted with membership excel spreadsheet as requested. Sent emails to local membership about upcoming events.

WAYS AND MEANS: OPEN – Sheila Kelly
· Met with Connie to discuss: inventory, ordering, vendors, website, etc. and obtained more inventory.
· Worked with Laura to get website orders sent to my email for notification 

· Updated page in Red Book and sent to Jackie

· Sent AAR to Allison for cocktail party

· Processed, filled, and mailed all internet orders (10 for Nov.)

· Maintain inventory tracking

· Researched new items to sell

· Need key for storage unit

· Get dates for selling items on Website&Facebook. December 10th at Headquarters and December 15th at the Kingman Building

· Item damaged during shipping. Claim made to USPS for $25.00. Still under review, will follow up. 

· Printed wrong shipping label on PayPal. USPS to credit PayPal account for $5.05.

· Work with Treasurer (Kathy) to follow up on claims

· Work with Laura to get ‘members only sale items’ transferred to main Castle Boutique page on website.

· Members Only Sale was OK. People became members just to make purchases!
WELFARE/SERVICES:  Kimberly Oborski 
· Favorable response to working with Red Hot & Blue Restaurant on fundraising event. M-TH days are available. Suggest February 25-26th? Will give us time to promote and hand out flyers after the holidays.
· JFM charity cause will be Zero 2016. This is Arlington County’s new initiative to end Veteran homelessness by December 2015 and chronic homelessness by December 2016. AESC members would donate kitchen utensils or small household appliances to provide to Veterans when they move into a home. A list of items can be provided.

· Looking into whether these items need to be brand new, or if they can be gently used. 

· You can bring your items to a meeting, and they will be dropped off at Zero 2016.  
PUBLICITY/HISTORIAN: Glenda Hudson
· Please if you have pictures you are willing to share with the group as well as would not mind having published in the Annual Scrapbook, please forward a copy to me at lhudson120@yahoo.com or upload the to the AESC Shutterfly account. Thanks!
· Awaiting clarification on the eligibility criteria for the scholarship before sending the information out to the School Liaison Officers, the NCO/Officer Branch managers, OCE, 249th Engineer Battalion and the Engineer districts. I have already made contact with the majority of the personnel listed above, and they are awaiting an email from me.
FACEBOOK: Lisa Stevenson, not present, no report
· If you’re on Facebook, please make it a point to ‘like’ what is being mentioned on the AESC page. More likes = more publicity!
· We are getting a lot more views! 

· Loaded pictures from NOVEMEBER 19th outing.

LIAISONS:
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Vacant
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (not present)/Kay Burlin
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah – April 8th 10am-12pm

NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners, not present, report emailed
· Already thinking about 2015-16 – Please start to consider what positions you would like to fill next year. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Distribute the AEMA Charter to the board. Holly and Roz will collaborate
NEW BUSINESS:  
DATES TO REMEMBER:
· 06 December  2014 – Bostick Holiday Party 2pm-3pm
· 10 December 2014 – Sale at USACE HQ 
· 14 December 2014, 4-6pm – Max & Pricilla’s Holiday Party 
· 15 December 2014 – Sale at Humphries Center 
· 17 December 2014 – lunch @ Gaylord & ornament exchange 
· 07 January 2015 – Possibly at The Fairfax
· 21 January 2015 – Bowling Night
· 17-20 February 2015 – Leaders Emeritus @ USACE- castle boutique

· 08 April 2015, 10am-12pm – Knollwood bake Sale

· 03 May 2015 – AEMA Brunch 
· 17 May 2015 – AEMA Brunch
· 07 August 2015 – Castle Ball

ADJOURNMENT:  11:35AM
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 07 January 2015 @ 10:30am



Hostess: The Fairfax – pending confirmation





Refreshments: 
Respectfully submitted,
Maggie DeMello
AESC Secretary 2014-2015
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